
Tuesday 17th March, 2015 at 6.30 pm 
Olive Hill Primary School, Springfield Road, 

 Halesowen B62 8JZ 

1. Apologies for absence

2. Welcome and Introductions

3. Listening to you
-  Questions and comments from local residents 

4..Working with you 
-  Topics raised by Local Councillors 

5. Community Forums - Love Your Local Community Funding
-  Councillors to make a recommendation based on a report of the Lead Officer

6. Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting
      - to be determined at Annual Council in May,2015  

Action notes from previous meetings can be viewed on the Council’s website 
www.dudley.gov.uk 



Halesowen North and Halesowen South 
Community Forum 

Your Ward Councillors 
The contact information for your local Councillors is shown below.  Please take the opportunity to 
come along to your local Community Forum and let us know about the issues that matter in your 
local area. 

 
Halesowen North 
 

 
Halesowen South 
 

 

 
   
Councillor Hilary Bills 
Tel:- 0121 422 2752 
 
E-mail:- 
cllr.hilary.bills@dudleymbc.org.uk 
 

Councillor Stuart Henley 
Tel:- 07967142367 
 
Email -  
cllr.stuart.henley@dudleymbc.org.uk 
  

Councillor Karen Shakespeare 
Tel:- 01562 720499 
        07973 376024 
 
E-mail:- 
cllr.karen.shakespeare@dudleymbc.org.uk 
 

   
 

Councillor Nick Gregory 
Tel:- 07504 815774 
 
 
Email:-  
cllr.nick.gregory@dudleymbc.org.uk 
 
 

Councillor Alan Taylor 
Tel:- 0121 602 2023 
        07751 142396 
 
E-mail:- 
cllr.alan.taylor@dudleymbc.org.uk 
 

Councillor David Vickers 
Tel:- 0121 550 4814 
        07812 896528 
 
E-mail:- 
cllr.david.vickers@dudleymbc.org.uk 
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Agenda Item No.5 

Report to Halesowen North and South Community Forum 17th March 2015 

Report of Lead Officer 

Area Grants 

Purpose of Report 

1. To consider applications for grant assistance from the Community Forum Funding
Budget.

Background 

2. The 10 Community Forums are responsible for allocating expenditure from the
Community Forum Funding Budget.  The guidelines against which allocations from
the delegated budget should be considered are set out in Appendix 1.  These are
corporate guidelines only and it is ultimately for each Community Forum to decide
on individual applications.  A copy of the applications referred to in this report has
been sent to Members prior to the meeting.

Applications 

3. There are two new applications be considered.  These are:

• Coombeswood Canal Trust – an application for £5000 to assist with
continued employment of a youth worker, DofE placements, skills
certification.  This forum awarded the trust £3890 in March 2014 for the same
issues.

• Halesowen Carnival - an application for £5000 to assist with services,
charges and equipment to support the event.

Finance 

4. Taking account of all previous commitments, the current balance of funding
available to the Halesowen North and South Community Forum is £10,417.53.
This made up of the original funding balance of £971.53 and the balance of the
new empty shops grant & high street innovation funding of £9,446.

Law 

5. The Localism Act 2011 gives the Council a power of general competence to act in
the interests of the community.

Section111 of the Local Government Act 1972 enables the Council to do anything
that is calculated to facilitate, or is conducive to or incidental to the discharge of its
statutory functions.



  

 
Equality Impact 

6. This report complies with the Council’s Equality and Diversity Policy. 
 

 
Recommendation 

7. That:- 
i)  The Community Forum considers the applications referred to in this report and 

make recommendations to the Director of Corporate Resources on each 
individual application. 

 
 
Sean Beckett 
Customer Services Manager, Dudley Council Plus 
Customer Services Division, Directorate of Corporate Resources 
and Lead Officer to the Community Forum. 
 
Contact Officer:  Sean Beckett  
   Telephone: 01384 815281 
   Email: sean.beckett@dudley.gov.uk 
 
List of Background Papers 
 
• The application forms on which this report is based have been sent to Members 

prior to the meeting but contain exempt information under the terms of Part 1 of 
Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972. 
 

• Appendix 1 Corporate Guidelines for Considering Funding Applications. 
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